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July 29, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

This letter transmits the Solid Waste Division Progress Report on Washington State Auditor’s King County Utilities Audit Recommendations as required by Adopted Budget Ordinance 16717 Section 102 Solid Waste Proviso 3.  The proviso stated that of this appropriation, $25,000 may not be expended or encumbered until the Executive has submitted for County Council consideration and acceptance by motion, a report on progress by the division on implementing recommendations from the Washington State Auditor’s King County Utilities Audit with which the division concurred or partially concurred.  It also stated that the report shall include any actual or projected savings resulting from implementation of those recommendations, shall address the status of the division’s development of a formal overtime policy for division employees, and that the report should be transmitted to the council by August 1, 2010.
The report includes brief descriptions of the issues, the recommendations, and the division response for the items with which the division concurred, including any savings actual or projected, and follows up on the division’s development of a formal overtime policy.  

After initial review of a wide range of information and data, the state selected the following areas of focus for the audit of the division:
1. Fleet Maintenance Management

2. Leachate Management at the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill

3. Overtime

4. Rent for the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill

The state issued an audit report in September 2009, with findings in the areas of fleet management, leachate management, and overtime; there were no findings in the area of Cedar Hills rent.  The division has achieved savings related to certain fleet maintenance management issues identified by the audit, as a result of efforts and process improvements which were already underway before the audit began.

In the area of leachate management the audit projected savings of almost $30,000,000, plus additional revenue, over a five year period from leachate recirculation.  While the division concurred that there should be an assessment of leachate recirculation for any future development of the landfill, it believes that the auditor's proposal is flawed because it fails to reflect any costs associated with implementing leachate recirculation or the significant risks associated with the project and assumes savings which cannot be proven without further extensive study.
In the area of overtime, there was a recommendation that the division develop and implement a formal overtime policy.  The division determined that current procedures are consistent with the Executive policy on overtime (PER 8-2-1) and applicable collective bargaining agreements.  Therefore, a division-specific policy is not necessary.

If you have any questions about the report, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385 or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov.

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management

Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

